From: Blackwell, Craig - Environment & Economy, Land Use [mailto:Craig.Blackwell@Oxfordshire.gov.uk] 
Sent: 03 August 2009 08:26
To: Bob Duxbury
Subject: FW: Reserved matters to Outline 09/00909/REM - Road and drainage infrastructure - Land between Birmingham London Rail Line and Gavray Drive, Bicester.
Bob 

Re-sent comments below 

Please confirm that you have received them 

Thanks 

Craig 

 -----Original Message----- 
From:   Blackwell, Craig - Environment & Economy, Land Use  
Sent:   27 July 2009 16:08 
To:     Bob Duxbury 
Cc:     Cox, Howard - Environment & Economy, Land Use Planning; West, Barry - Environment & Economy, Development Control; Dominic Woodfield (bioscan@bioscanuk.com); Beccy Willets (beccymicklem@bbowt.org.uk)
Subject:        Reserved matters to Outline 09/00909/REM - Road and drainage infrastructure - Land between Birmingham London Rail Line and Gavray Drive, Bicester.
Dear Bob 

As you know, there is a conditional requirement for the applicant to submit a surface water drainage scheme which includes ' attenuation, storage and on-site balancing arrangements reflecting current best practice for sustainable urban drainage.
As things stand the current proposal is to import significant amounts of inert material in order to try and overcome the potential drainage problems associated with this site. As we have pointed out all along this approach clearly does not reflect current best practice for sustainable drainage.
The ongoing concern is that this imported material could have a significant impact on those parts of the existing county wildlife site to be retained.
I am not a drainage engineer but I am convinced that a suitably designed sustainable drainage scheme could be devised which will hopefully resolve the drainage issues whilst minimising the potential impact on the adjacent county wildlife site.
For some reason the developer has been unwilling to consider such an approach even though this appears contrary to the condition imposed by the Secretary of State.
I would argue that there is still an opportunity for the developer to re-consider their position and submit a drainage scheme which is much more sensitive to the needs of this particular site.
craig blackwell 
county ecologist 

oxfordshire county council 
speedwell house 
speedwell street 
oxford 
OX1 1NE 

office: 01865 815873 
home: 01608 641 358 
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